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TO:


Robert Baldwin, City Manager
From:


Finance Director
DATE:


March 9, 2016
SUBJECT:

Meter Reading Bid Recommendation for RFP No. 16-001



Proposal to award the Bid to U.S Water Services Corporation

Finance is seeking a Company experienced in the water meter industry to manually read approximately 4,800 water and irrigation meters on a monthly basis. This will relieve staff to focus on other activities such as rechecks and meter replacement.
The City had budgeted approximately $59k on salary and benefits for a dedicated meter reader. 
Only 2 vendors responded to RFP No. 16 001 and an outline of their responses is provided below. However, it was subsequently determined that Alexander’s response was disqualified for failing to address requirements stated in the bid at 8.1.6 Financial stability; 8.1.7 Financial Statements and 9.1.4 Litigation summary.

U.S Water Services Corporation
· USWSC is locally owned and operated all throughout Florida with an annual revenue of over $60m
· Per the financial statement submitted , it is evident that USWSC is financially stable and suitable to do business with

· Statement of litigation dispute was provided

· USWSC has been in business for over twelve years

· USWSC price for services will be $73,728. It is slightly over the City’s intended budget; however; more services such as meter box repair, turn-ons/off, repairing leaks etc... will be provided in addition to reading the meters on a regular basis 
· USWSC will agree to use the City’s existing software

Alexander’s, Inc.
Disqualified
Finance is therefore recommending that the City contract with U.S Water Services, for the following reasons:

1) The Company has proven experience in South Florida 
2) U.S Water is willing to perform other services other than just meter reading (contingent upon certifications) such as meter replacement, repairs etc. This would also assist the City in feeing up staff. 

3) U.S Water is willing to negotiate on price upon being awarded the contract.

4) U.S water will work with our existing software.
Funding will be appropriated from accounts #401-1705-533-12-10 and 401-1705-533-23-10 where the meter reader was originally budgeted for $59k. No additional funding will be required for this fiscal year as there will be only 6 months remaining in this fiscal year. Additional funds will therefore need to be appropriated in fiscal year 16/17.
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